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Contact us: 
Principal – Katie Lovel 5468 1111   

dunolly.ps@education.vic.gov.au

uu 

Resilience 

Creating problem solvers 

ready to accept challenges 

Respect 

Developing tolerant, 

considerate individuals 

Calendar  
Term 2  

May 
10th  Uniform orders close 

13th 

– 

17th  

Education Week 

13th  Basketball Clinics 

15th  Cluster Cross Country 

Year 3 -6 

PFA Sausage Sizzle 

Responsible Pet 

Education Prep – Year 2 

16th  Open Day 2025 Preps 

PFA Meeting 8.45am 

17th  Division Cross Country 

20th  Basketball Clinics  

Finance Meeting 3.30pm 

School Council 7pm 

22nd  Education Support Staff 

Day 

24th  Lightning Premiership 

27th  Basketball Clinics 

June 
3rd  MABO Day 

10th  Kings Birthday public 

holiday 

13th  2025 Prep Information 

session 

17th  Finance Meeting 3.30pm 

School Council 7pm 

18th 

– 

19th  

Student Led Conferences 

28th  End of Term 

Please note that an up to date 

calendar is available on COMPASS  

Achievement 

Promoting excellence in 

education 

Newsletter No: 13 Date: 09/05/2024  

Community 

Building responsible citizens 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Around school this week 

CROSS COUNTRY AND SAUSAGE SIZZLE 

UPDATE 

Due to the forecast rain tomorrow the Cluster Cross Country will be moved from 

tomorrow to next Wednesday 15th May.  If your child ordered a sausage, drink and/or 

zooper doper they will now be getting them next Wednesday NOT tomorrow.  If you 

ordered lunch for your child they will need to bring lunch tomorrow now.   

We still need volunteers to assist marshal the check points and record results.  On a check 

point you just need to cheer the students on and keep them on the right track.  Recording 

results is writing down the position the student has finished in.  We also need help with 

cooking sausages.  Please let us know if you can assist.   

 

STUDENT ILLNESSES  

We have quite a few students unwell at the moment.  Please ensure if your child is unwell 

you notify us via the Compass app or the absence message on the phone and you keep 

them home.  We recommend testing for COVID.  If your child records a positive COVID 

test the recommendation is they stay home for 5 days.  They may return when not 

displaying symptoms anymore.  

 

OPEN DAY 

Next Thursday we are holding our Open day.  If you know someone intending on starting 

Prep in 2024 encourage them to come along from 9-10am Thursday morning.   

 
 

This week’s value in focus is:  

Achievement 
Personal Best – Always aim high 
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LAST WEEK’S STUDENTS OF THE WEEK  

 

 

  

 

STUDENTS OF THE 

WEEK 

Prep – Lucas Parker 

Grade 1/2 – Ava Ley 

Grade 3/4 – Jaelen Betts 

Grade 5/6 – Jack Johnson 

Principal’s – Castiel Hunter 

 

 

Term 2 Uniform Order 
The term 2 uniform order form has been 

included with today’s newsletter. 

Orders close tomorrow, Friday 

May 10th  

We are a child safe school; 
committed to the safety and 

wellbeing of all children and young 
people. We have zero tolerance of 

child abuse. 
 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/pro
grams/health/protect/Pages/default.aspx 

 

There are clear boundaries about 
how adults in our school 

community may interact with the 
children at Dunolly Primary 

School. 

 

 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/health/protect/Pages/default.aspx
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Lightning Premiership 

Years 3 – 6  

Friday May 24th  

The students in years 3 to 6 have all chosen the sport that 

they will be competing in for the annual Lightning 

Premiership. The sports that our students will be competing in 

are Netball, Soccer or Lawn Bowls. 

Bus leaving school at: 9am 

Returning to school by: 3pm 

Excursion cost: $5.00 (can be paid online through Compass 

when you tick off your consent for this excursion) 

More information will be posted on Compass along with the 

permission form. 

 

 

 

SCHOOL COUNCIL NEWS 

Finance Meeting – Monday May 20th at 

3.30pm 

School Council Meeting  – Monday May 

20th at 7pm. 

 

Charly’s Toasty Tuesdays 

will be back next term!!! 

     Free 
First Lunch in the Multi- Purpose room  

Tuesday May 14th – Years Prep – 2  

Tuesday May 21st – Years 3 – 6  

 

 

 

 
 

 

PFA NEWS 
Next Meeting will be held on Thursday 

May 16th at 8.45am 

All parents/carers are welcome to 
attend.  

 

 



  

READ MORE IN MAY 

Our Read More in May promotion has begun and teachers have reported that students have made a great start! The 

Student Voice Council met today and decided on the prizes that are up for grabs to those that complete the challenge. 

There will be: 

* Individuals that achieve 20 nights over the month of May will get 200 house points and 30 mins of extra playtime! If 

students read every night in May then they will get 400 house points.  

* Students will also get a certificate and small prize. 

* The class that has the highest average of nights read will also get a movie afternoon with popcorn and be awarded the 

Golden Book!  

So, keep getting those readers signed and make sure they are at school each Friday to get marked off. If you need some 

more inspiration to get reading, then check out the info below:  

 

 



 

 



  

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 



 
 

Dunolly Recreation Reserves Committee Notice 

An exclusion zone has been created at Deledio Reserve around a dangerous gum tree, between the 

CFA running track and the RL Williams oval. It's the school side of the Reserve, so please caution 

your children to avoid the area. DEECA (DELWP) have been advised. 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 


